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UMS STRATEGIC PROCUREMENT

The University of Maine System (UMS or University) has an estimated $1.5 billion annual total
statewide economic impact, a $7.50 return for every dollar of State appropriation. Beyond supporting
nearly 20,000 campus and community jobs and our students and visitors spending an estimated
$144 million locally, the UMS positively impacts the Maine economy by purchasing goods and services
from businesses based in Maine or that employ Mainers. In FY19, the System invested $54.7 million
directly in the Maine economy through the local purchasing of goods and services.

As it conducts business, the UMS is committed to a competitive procurement process to ensure the
greatest value for tuition and taxpayers as well as transparency and fairness for providers of goods
and services. While competitive procurement is the standard, there are legitimate reasons allowed by
State law and corresponding System policy for waiving this competitive process in unique, well-defined
and documented circumstances. A waiver from the competitive bid process can never be justified
based on price, preference or urgency created by inadequate planning on the part of the requestor,
per UMS policy adopted by the Board of Trustees in 2012.

In FY19, the total value of System procurements exceeding $10,000 for which the competitive process
was waived was $20,949,852, a 3.75 percent decrease from the $21,734,742 in procurements
waived the previous year. More than one-half ($11.26 million) was a result of the vendor being named
specifically in a grant award, typically from the federal government. For example, Syntiro along with
several K-12 public school districts are specifically identified as sub-recipients in a federal
Department of Education GEAR-UP grant for which the University of Maine at Farmington is the fiscal
agent. Funding serves more than 60 Maine middle and high schools and supports thousands of low-
income students prepare for and be successful in their postsecondary education.

Less than one-third ($5.66 million) of the total waiver value in FY19 reflects true sole source
purchases and many of those purchases were funded by outside grants, as opposed to State
appropriation. As a world-class research institution, the University of Maine in particular has unique
procurement needs, including for specialized equipment or services that may only be available from
one vendor. For example, UMaine researchers need to regularly replace fish monitoring tags and only
one vendor can provide new tags and data receivers that are compatible with the existing units.

Since procurement has become a consolidated function housed within the System office rather than
independent at each campus, the UMS has saved tuition and taxpayers millions of dollars while
considerably reducing its use of sole source waivers. The total value of true sole source procurements
has decreased by 28 percent over the six years since this State reporting requirement was enacted,
from $7.96 million in FY14 to $5.66 million for the current reporting period (FY19).

The FY19 procurements exceeding $10,000 for which the competitive process was waived are listed in
this report in the following categories below.

Sole Source Purchases

Goods and/or Services Specifically Named In Grant Awards
Emergency Purchases

Library Books or Periodicals

Purchases for Resale
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